JOINT FORUM OF BSNL EXECUTIVES’ ASSOCIATIONS 

(SNEA, AIGETOA, BASE(I), BSNLOA, TSOA)

CHQ, New Delhi

No: JF/MoSC/2017-18/05                     Dated   01.12.2017. 

To
Shri. Manoj Sinhaji,

Hon Minister of State for Communications, 
Govt of India, New Delhi.
Sub: Reconsideration of the wrong presidential order issued by DoT on 28.03.2017, totally negating the recommendations of BSNL Board by lowering the pay scales of the entry level cadres of JTO and SDE equivalent from the proposed E2 scale to E1 and E3 scale to E2. Referring the matter to DoPT reg:
Respected Sir,

The Joint Forum of BSNL Executives Associations representing about 47,000 Executives in BSNL sought your personal intervention to address the injustice to the about 42,000 officers working in BSNL throughout the country by their demotion to lower pay scales, negating the recommendations of BSNL Board. 

Sir, in the meeting with your goodself on 03.06.2017 and 29.10.2017, it was assured that the Presidential Order issued by DoT on 28.03.2017 will be reviewed and positive action will be taken to approve the BSNL proposal. 
It is understood that on the DoT proposal for reiterating the PO dated 28.03.2017 by lowering the pay scales from E1A to E1 and E2A to E2, your goodself has directed DoT to refer the matter with DoPT. In this regard, it is submitted that DoPT is the nodal Ministry dealing with the issues of Central Govt employees only and not CPSU Executives. For CPSU related issues like pay scales, the nodal department is Dept of Public Enterprises (DPE) and not DoPT. DoPT is nothing to do with the pay scale issue of CPSU Executives. 

In additional to that, DPE already given clear directions in this regard to DoT vide its letter dated 09.07.2014 (Copy enclosed) on a reference from DoT regarding revision of intermediate pay scales of E1A and E2A in BSNL. Further, BSNL satisfies all the conditions stipulated by 2nd PRC and DPE guidelines regarding affordability as BSNL recorded Rs 4451 Crores profit during 2007-08. 
In view of the above, it is requested to reconsider the decision to refer the matter to DoPT and take a favourable decision based on the DPE letter of 09.07.2014. In case Govt feels it is required to be referred, it may be referred to the nodal Ministry, DPE and not DoPT.  
With kind regards, 
(Sebastin. K)
Convenor, Joint Forum.
(Mob: 9868266200, email: sneachq@yahoo.com)
Copy to: 1) Smt Aruna Sundararajan, Secretary, DoT for kind intervention please. 

2) Shri Anupam Shrivastava, CMD/BSNL for information and necessary action please. 

3) Smt Anuradha Mitra, Member(Finance), Telecom Commission for information please.

4) Shri N. Sivasailam, Addl Secretary, DoT for information and n/a pl.

5) Shri Nitishwar Kumar, PS to Hon MOSC for information and necessary action please.

6) Smt Sujata T Ray, DIR(HR), BSNL for information and necessary action please.
7) Shri A. M. Gupta, GM(SR), BSNL CO for information and n/a pl. 
